 SOUTH WOOTTON PARISH COUNCIL
For some people January and February can be a very difficult month, after the expensive Christmas period comes the dark reality of these cold months with rising energy and food prices. Remember  “Help is at hand if you ask for it”. The Borough Council is there to help, their message is, if you are struggling, don’t do anything before you talk to them. They can check and make sure you are getting all the financial benefits you are entitled to. If you are in debt, they have services that will help you get back on track, if you are in crisis, they may be able to arrange help with food and rent costs. If you are struggling with your mental health, they can put you in touch with people that can help with that too.  Their advice is “Money advice not money lenders”. If you need help, advice is free, visit moneyadvicehub.org.uk or call 01553 970004. Again, hang on to your home, if you would like help and advice call the Borough Council on 01553 616200 and ask for Housing options. If you have internet access you can look at ways of getting help with the cost of living. Go to west-norfolk.gov.uk/costofliving . The pages are broken down into different problems you might be facing and tell you where to get help.
During our January Parish Council Meeting, the Parish Council also reviewed our budgets in order to set the Precept for the forthcoming year. Over the past few years with the lack of income and the rising prices  things have been very tight. Now add the extortionate rates for Gas and Electric, the rising prices for goods and services and the rise in the National Minimum Wage we have found ourselves having to increase the Precept slightly. With a great deal of time spent looking at our budgets, we think we have struck a balance between providing the best service possible for the money and saving money wherever we can. For the year 2023/24 we have slightly increased the Precept, so for a Band D property this will equate to £64.17 per year. The Parish Council will continue to scrutinise all expenditure and keep a tight control on our budgets throughout the coming year.
Just a little reminder of the Creative Arts East events for older people in Norfolk, are running from now until March 2023. Events are held in South Wootton Village Hall and are suitable for those aged 50+, sessions offer an opportunity to improve wellbeing, try something new and meet others in a safe environment. Activities range from Caribbean Dancing, Folk Singing to African Dancing and Creative Writing. For more details, please contact Lauren on 01953 713390/07359 099950 or email lauren@creativeartseast.co.uk.

Come along, meet someone new, stay warm and have fun trying something new.
Wootton Park 200 Club:

We still need more members, if you would like to join, please contact me in the office by telephone, or by email. The annual subscription is £24. Apologies, I have realised that I did not report the October and November prize draws:
October




November

1st Prize – A Walder



J Steeds

2nd Prize – L Adams



C Harper
3rd Prize – M Pollard



J Marrow

The Parish Office at 24 Church Lane, South Wootton, Kings Lynn, PE30 3LJ, is open to the public between 9am and 11am on each weekday morning except Wednesdays. You can leave messages on the answer phone, or you can email us. Moira or I will respond as soon as we can.

Tracey Cornwell (Parish Clerk)
    KL 671692

e-mail: info@southwoottonpc.co.uk
Quality Parish Council
